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CIRCULAR 

 

To:  All Municipalities, Local Service Districts, Engineering Consultants, Regional Service 

Boards and Inuit Community Governments, MHAs, MPs, Municipalities Newfoundland 

Labrador, Professional Municipal Administrators 

 

RE:  Regional Contacts 

Date: September 29, 2020 

 

Recently, Government of Newfoundland and Labrador has moved the Municipal 

Infrastructure portfolio to the newly named Department of Transportation and Infrastructure 

(formerly Transportation and Works). Specifically, the following programs: 

1. Municipal Capital Works (MCW) 

2. Multi-Year Capital Works (MYCW) 

3. Investing In Canada Infrastructure Plan (ICIP) 

4. Small Communities Fund (SCF) 

5. Clean Water Wastewater Fund (CWWF) 

6. New Building Canada Fund (NRP) 

 

Our regional engineering offices remain committed to the communities which we serve 

through these programs. This transition will have very little impact, if any, to our 

communities or programs. Should you have any questions please contact your regional 

engineering team.  

 

Inayat Rehman, P. Eng. 

Regional Engineer, Eastern Regional Office 

Tel: (709) 729-5337 

Fax: (709) 729-0477 

Email: InayatRehman@gov.nl.ca 

 

Chris Power, P. Eng. 

Regional Engineer, Western Regional Office 

Tel: (709) 637-2491 

Fax: (709) 637-2548 

Email: ChrisPower@gov.nl.ca 

Ehsan Khan, P. Eng. 

Regional Engineer, Labrador Regional Office 

Tel: (709) 896-2942 

Fax: (709) 896-8847 

Email: EhsanKhan@gov.nl.ca 

Wilf Maloney, P. Eng. 

Regional Engineer, Central Regional Office 

Tel: (709) 256-1055 

Fax: (709) 256-1060 

Email: WilfMaloney@gov.nl.ca 

 

Colleen Johnson 

Federal/Provincial Program Manager 

Tel: (709) 729-5411 

Email: johnsonc@gov.nl.ca 

Will Lacey, P. Eng. 

Infrastructure Manager 

Tel: (709-)729-1678 

Email: WilliamLacey@gov.nl.ca 
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REMINDER 

The Department would also like to take this time to remind you that applications are now 

being accepted for MCW and ICIP infrastructure funding programs for the 2021-2022 fiscal 

year. The deadline to submit applications is November 13, 2020. Information can be found 

at https://www.mae.gov.nl.ca/capital_works/proposed.html 

 

 

Sincerely, 

 
Kim Kieley, P. Eng., FEC 

Director – Municipal Infrastructure 

Transportation and Infrastructure 

 

Work together…work safely. 
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